MINUTES OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF THE
CITY OF COOS BAY URBAN RENEWAL AGENCY

May 20, 2014
The minutes of the proceedings of the City of Coos Bay Urban Renewal Agency, held

immediately following the City Council meeting held at 7 p.m. in the Council Chambers at City
Hall, 500 Central Avenue, Coos Bay, Oregon.

Those Attending

Those present were Chair Mark Daily and Board Members Jennifer Groth, Stephanie Kramer,
John Muenchrath, Crystal Shoji, and Mike Vaughan. Board Member Thomas Leahy was
absent. City staff present were City Manager Rodger Craddock, City Attorney Nate McClintock,
Deputy Finance Director Amy Kinnaman, Library Director Sami Pierson, Community
Development Director Eric Day, Public Works Director Jim Hossley, Fire Chief Mark Anderson,
and Police Chief Gary McCullough.

Public Comments
No comments were given.

Consent Calendar

Chair Daily reviewed the consent calendar which consisted of 2a: approval of the minutes of
May 6, 2014; and 2b: acceptance of the April 2014 URA combined cash report. Board Member
Groth moved to approve the consent calendar approving the minutes of May 6, 2014, and
accepting the April 2014 combined cash report. Board Member Shoji seconded the motion
which passed with Chair Daily and Board Members Groth, Kramer, Muenchrath, Shoji, and
Vaughan voting aye. Board Member Leahy was absent.

. Consideration of a Contract Extension for George Kramer & Company

Public Works Director Jim stated the City obtained the services of George Kramer & Company
as the historical consultant for phase 1 of the Egyptian Theatre restoration project in December
2011 for the amount of $20,000. Phase 1 was now completed and City staff along with the
Egyptian Theatre Preservation Association (ETPA) was preparing to start phase 2. Mr. Hossley
requested the contract with Kramer and Company be amended to include phase 2 for an
additional amount of $15,000; combined total of $35,000. The Agency previously awarded
$70,000 to the ETPA for phase 2 and the ETPA secured a grant in the amount of $160,000.
City Manager Rodger Craddock disclosed current services invoiced totaled just under $25,000.
Board Member Kramer moved to authorize the City Manager to amend the current contract with
Kramer & Company to include phase 2, not to exceed $35,000 for the restoration of the
Egyptian Theatre fagade. Board Member Muenchrath seconded the motion which passed with
Chair Daily and Board Members Groth, Kramer, Muenchrath, Shoji, and Vaughan voting aye.
Board Member Leahy was absent.

Approval of a Contract for the Egyptian Theatre Facade Improvement Project Scope “A”

Public Works Director Jim Hossley stated the City recently advertised a request for proposal
(RFP) for the Egyptian Theatre fagade project and received one bid; DLB Construction Inc. in
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